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ARCHIVES AND ACCESS

Commissioners for the new County Archives
Commission met in Winchester on October
ISth. During a comments period, members of
the public spoke of their hopes and concerns,
and expressed interest in the tasks ahead.
Chairman, Chuck Wilson, gave an overview of
the archival program and listed the benefits.
He urged those in attendance to write or call
their Supervisor to thank them for their
foresight and support in establishing the
commission. The ultimate goal of cataloging
and storing documents is to make public
records accessible for research.

On a parallel note, a bill in the state
legislature intended to bolster public access
to state government records became
entangled in the state budget dispute and
never came up for a vote in the full Assembly.
That amendment now waits til the legislature
resumes session in January, 2004.

Federal archives for much of Southern
California, las Vegas and Arizona are
currently housed in Laguna Niguel, but will
be relocating to Perris. Access for some
records may hinge on the Freedom of
Information Act.

AIRPLANES AND
ANNUAL MEETINGS

The Annual Meeting Committee
extends a warm invitation to each
member and guest to come have
fun as we celebrate the first 25
years of powered flight. RSVP
a.s.a.p. and dress casual or in togs
of the era -- 1903 to 1928. We'll
be watching and waiting for youllll

See notice and invitation inside.
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Balloting for Directors is now
complete and the Board will meet in
special session from 1:00 to 2:00pm
on November 7th to elect officers.
Under provisions in the bylaws, the
members elect the directors, and the
directors  elect their officers.
Installation will be part of the Annual
Meeting on November I6th.

Several readers commented favorably
on the first part of the series on Jacob
Bergman. The story continues in this
issue and unravels another strand of
misinformation.  Coral  Bergman'’s
research on the family’s early settler
is also the story of how time affects
fact, and the careful researcher must
sometimes revise, devise and advise
to put the record right.

I want to thank the members and
Board for having allowed me to chose
the best articles and to design and
layout this newsletter over the last
several months. I've gained
immeasureably in the process and
hope that I have made history just a
little more interesting for all the
readers.

The impermanence of a newsletter,
however, compels me to suggest that
it is time for the Society to assemble
and publish a Journal. This would be
no small undertaking, but would
provide a publication of archival
benefit. As we create an interest in
local history, let us not forget to
leave our special legacy for future
generations.

Charolette ?ox
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